
  

  

KENDALL COUNTY PARKS – APRIL 8, 2024 TOTAL ECLIPSE  

PROTOCOL/CLOSURES   

  

Joshua Springs Park & Preserve – OPEN   

Entry will be at no cost and will be on a first-come first-served basis. Upon reaching park 

capacity (225 vehicles), the entry gates will be closed to the public until the event concludes. In 

addition to our restroom facilities, the park will be equipped with extra portable toilets and trash 

receptacles – please responsibly dispose of your trash in the provided receptacles. We are 

expecting large crowds with a high volume of traffic on roadways, so anticipate delays upon 

exiting the park.   

  

Kreutzberg Canyon Natural Area & James Kiehl River Bend Park – CLOSED  

Due to the expected mass population influx to Kendall County, and limited resources, gates to 

Kreutzberg Canyon Natural Area and James Kiehl River Bend Park will be closed on the 

evening of April 7, 2024 and will be re-opened the morning of April 9, 2024.  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

Please call the parks office at 830-388-7071 or e-mail the Parks Director at 

joe.reissig@co.kendall.tx.us for more information.  


